
 

 

  27th and 28th  April 2019   

St Mary Star of the Sea - Gisborne 

PO Box 844, Gisborne 4040   website:  www.stmarysgisborne.co.nz 

Ph 06 867 7224,      e-mail:    stellamaris003@gmail.com 

Clergy:   Msgr Frank Eggleton - Parish Priest  frfrank@xtra.co.nz       

 Deacon - Mike Rolfe      Assistant Priest—  Fr. Jack Smith  8677224  #4  or  021 380979    

Office:  9.30am to 12.30 pm. Monday - Friday     Diocesan Website :  newsletter.cdh.nz          

 

NEXT WEEKS READINGS  - (Year C)  

First Reading : Acts 5:   27-32.   40-41 

Psalm: 29:  2.   4-6.   11-13 

Second Reading : Apocalypse 5:   11-14 

Gospel:  John 21:  1-14 

   

We pray for our Bishop 

Steve Lowe. May he be 

blessed in his ministry 

with our Diocese of 

Hamilton.  

    May our Lady bless his ministry. 

 
 

LITURGY OF THE WORD  
 

FIRST READING:         Acts 5:  12-16 

PSALM:    
 

117:  2-4.   22-27 

Give thanks to the Lord for He is good,               

His love is everlasting 

SECOND READING:  Apocalypse 1:   9-13.   17-19  

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: 
 

 

 

You believe in me, Thomas, because you have seen 

me; happy those who have not seen me, but still,  

Still, believe ! 

 

GOSPEL :      John 20:  19-31.   L1:429 

Sat 27 Apr 6.00 pm   Yvonne Honey 

Sun 28 Apr 9.00 am   

11.00 am  Matawai 

People of the Parish 

 

Mon 29 Apr  7.30 am Bill Falwasser and family of Old Boys 

 

Tues 

 

30 Apr 

 

6.00 pm 

And Girls of Marist & St. Mary’s 

Special intention 

Wed 

 
 

Thurs           

01 May 

 
 

02 May 

9.30 am   

 
 

9.00am 

Walters family 

 

 

Fri 03 May    11.30am    Confession                           

12.10pm                                  

 

Bill Falwasser 

Sat 04 May  9.00 am      Samuel Fox   

              9.30 am     Confession  

 6.00 pm     

(A reminder Monsignor’s birthday) 

Special Intention 

Sun 05 May 9.00 am     Maori Miha  

 

People of the Parish 

    
    

Last Sunday’s collection total  est.:  $2,2250.00 

 

  27th and 28th  April 2019   

St Mary Star of the Sea - Gisborne 

PO Box 844, Gisborne 4040   website:  www.stmarysgisborne.co.nz 

Ph 06 867 7224,      e-mail:    stellamaris003@gmail.com 

Clergy:   Msgr Frank Eggleton - Parish Priest  frfrank@xtra.co.nz       

 Deacon - Mike Rolfe      Assistant Priest—  Fr. Jack Smith  8677224  #4  or  021 380979    

Office:  9.30am to 12.30 pm. Monday - Friday     Diocesan Website :  newsletter.cdh.nz          

 

NEXT WEEKS READINGS  - (Year C)  

First Reading : Acts 5:   27-32.   40-41 

Psalm: 29:  2.   4-6.   11-13 

Second Reading : Apocalypse 5:   11-14 

Gospel:  John 21:  1-14 

   

We pray for our Bishop 

Steve Lowe. May he be 

blessed in his ministry 

with our Diocese of 

Hamilton.  

    May our Lady bless his ministry. 

 
 

LITURGY OF THE WORD  
 

FIRST READING:         Acts 5:  12-16 

PSALM:    
 

117:  2-4.   22-27 

Give thanks to the Lord for He is good,               

His love is everlasting 

SECOND READING:  Apocalypse 1:   9-13.   17-19  

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: 
 

 

 

You believe in me, Thomas, because you have seen 

me; happy those who have not seen me, but still,  

Still, believe ! 

 

GOSPEL :      John 20:  19-31.   L1:429 

Sat 27 Apr 6.00 pm   Yvonne Honey 

Sun 28 Apr 9.00 am   

11.00 am  Matawai 

People of the Parish 

Mon 29 Apr  7.30 am Bill Falwasser and family of Old Boys 

 

Tues 

 

30 Apr 

 

6.00 pm 

And Girls of Marist & St. Mary’s 

Special intention 

Wed 

 
 

Thurs           

01 May 

 
 

02 May 

9.30 am   

 
 

9.00am 

Walters family 

 

 

Fri 03 May    11.30am    Confession                           

12.10pm                                  

 

Bill Falwasser 

Sat 04 May  9.00 am      Samuel Fox   

              9.30 am     Confession  

 6.00 pm     

(A reminder Monsignor’s birthday) 

Special Intention 

Sun 05 May 9.00 am     Maori Miha  

 

People of the Parish 

    
    

Last Sunday’s collection total  est.:  $2,2250.00 

http://newsletter.cdh.nz
http://newsletter.cdh.nz


 

 Monsignor Frank’s Message 

Dear parishioners of St. Mary Star of the Sea and all visitors, 
 

I am sure that we can all look back on our Holy Week ceremonies and 

give thanks to our Risen Lord for the blessings we enjoyed as a 

worshipping community. And thanks once again to all who gave of time 

and talent to prepare our Church and our Liturgies.  
 

Today is Divine Mercy Sunday- a time to reflect upon the Love and Mercy 

which inspired Jesus to live among us, to die for us and to continually 

shower His graces upon us. A Divine Mercy Holy Hour will be held today 

at 3pm in the chapel. 
 

Today Bishop Steve will be celebrating the 10.30am Mass at the 

Cathedral in Hamilton for all of those killed in the recent horrific terror 

attacks in Sri Lanka. All of our Masses this weekend will be in union with 

Bishop Steve and I’m sure thousands of Parish Masses throughout the 

world. Many of those killed were fellow Catholics. Our hearts cry for them 

and for all who were cruelly murdered. 
 

After the 9.00am Mass today a Parish Group, committed to the battle 

against climate change, will plant a kowhai tree in the Parish grounds as 

a symbolic response to so much rainforest depletion across the world- 

but especially in the Amazon.  You are invited to join them in prayers as 

they plant the tree and in the signing of a petition which will be sent to 

the Climate Change Minister, Hon. James Shaw. 
 

On Monday evening at 6.30pm the ‘Current of Grace’ Prayer Group will 

have their monthly Meeting. All welcome. 
 

It was lovely to see the great write-up in the ‘Gisborne Herald’ for Sean 

and Judy Powers as they celebrated 65 years of Marriage. 

Congratulations once again! 
 

On Sunday, May 12th ,Fr Jack will be leaving us for a well-deserved 

holiday. He will be returning on June 18th. He will be accompanied by 

three other very lively mates. For a few weeks New Zealand will be a 

much quieter place!! 
 

Please remember Sr. Stephanie Kelly, RSJ, who died in Auckland during 

the week. May she rest in peace. 

All the best to our teachers and students as you begin your 2nd Term. We 

hope your term is busy but heaps of fun! 

Christ is risen. Is risen indeed! 

Mons Frank. 
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